LIVERPOOL MECHANICS’ INSTITUTION
LIFE MEMBERSHIP TOKEN No. 349

LIPA is established in the building of the Liverpool Institute High School, which had evolved out of

the Liverpool Mechanics’ Institution. The “LIVERPOOL MECHANICS’ INSTITUTION” had, in
1832, become the popular name of The Liverpool “Mechanics’ School of Arts”, founded in 1825.

The LIFE MEMBERSHIP No. 349 was purchased by JAMES BLAKE Esq. in 1833/1834 for the sum
of 10 GUINEAS in response to an appeal made by the President of the Mechanics’ Institution on 11
September 1833 at their annual general meeting, calling for additional subscriptions to a fund for the
building of a new School. A fund for the school had been established on 15 October 1832, and
following the September appeal, a special Building Fund was set up and a Building Committee,
established in December 1833, headed by some very impressive names.

The Mechanics’ school, in 1833, was then operating on the rented upper floor of the Union News
Room at the corner of Slater Street and Duke Street, but had outgrown the available space, and
required new premises. The Liverpool Town Corporation granted to the Mechanics’ Institution the
piece of ground at the top of Mount St, which had originally been intended for a new Liverpool
Observatory; the land was granted under favourable payment conditions, and a sum of £7,000 for
the new building then needed to be raised.

JAMES BLAKE was an established Soap-maker in Liverpool, living in Great George Square.
He was 74 years of age when he purchased his Life Membership.

The subscriptions resulting from the appeal allowed the foundation stone of the new building to be
laid by the Right Honourable Henry Lord Brougham & Vaux in 1835.

The foundation stone that he laid had an inscribed brass plate, covering an aperture in which was
deposited a glass bottle holding documents. The inscription on the brass plate read:

"THIS FIRST STONE of an Edifice to be erected for a MECHANICS' INSTITUTION, was laid on the 20th day
of July MDCCCXXXV, in the Sixth Year of the Reign of his MAJESTY WILLIAM IVth, by the RIGHT HON.

HENRY LORD BROUGHAM & VAUX. The Subscription for its erection was opened on 15th day October
1832.”

The new building was opened in September 1837, for hosting the week long 7" Annual Meeting of
the British Association for the Advancement of Science, held in Liverpool that year, with over 3000
participants.

On the Friday, 15 September 1837, the official opening ceremony was held for the new building.

The Mechanics’ Institution schools re-opened on 8 January 1838 in the new building, for giving
regular daily lessons to its Pupils.

James Blake Esq passed away at his home in Great George Square on 5 April 1844, age 85.
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